
 

 

August 18, 2024  THE TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

              
 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

 

Monday, August 19  

 8:00am Karen Lampman+ Arcadia 
 8:30am Rosary @ St. Augustine  Halbur 
Tuesday, August 20 
 8:00am Norma Henkenius+ Arcadia 

 8:00am NO MASS Breda 

Wednesday, August 21   

 8:00am Adam Julin+ Arcadia 

 8:00am NO MASS Halbur 

 8:30am Rosary @ Holy Angels Church Roselle 

Thursday, August 22 

 8:00am Dorothy Vogl+ Arcadia 

 8:00am NO MASS Breda 

Friday, August 23 

 8:00am Ron & Sharon Bierl 50th Wedding Anniv. Family Int.  Arcadia 

 8:00am Kevin Rupiper+ & For the People of GSCP Halbur 
Sat., August 24 THE TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 5:30pm James Koster+ Breda 

Sunday, August 25 THE TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 8:00am Helen Higgins+ Arcadia 

 10:00am L/D of the Virgil & Mildred Heithoff Family Halbur 

  

  

 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION is AVAILABLE 1/2 HOUR 
BEFORE WEEKEND and WEEKDAY MASSES  

 or BY APPOINTMENT 

 

    

    

 

 

 
OFFICE in Breda 

P.O. Box 39, Breda, IA 51436 
Hours: Tues. & Fri., 7:30am–11:30am 

Phone: 712-673-2582 
Goodshepherd@westianet.net 

 

ST JOHN THE BAPTIST, Arcadia 

ST BERNARD, Breda 

SACRED HEART, Templeton 
 

ST AUGUSTINE, Halbur 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
Mt. Carmel 

HOLY ANGELS, Roselle 
 
 
PASTOR 
Rev. Terry Roder 
Rectory (712-673-2351) 
For emergencies & weekends 
Fr. Roder`s mobile (712-267-0073) 
RoderT@scdiocese.org 
 
PRIEST IN RESIDENCE [RETIRED] 
Rev. Richard Remmes [Arcadia] 
(712-790-6888) 
 
BOOKKEEPER 
Cindy Lawler  Breda Office 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Julie Eich   Arcadia Office 
 
PARISH DIRECTORS 
Joel Dentlinger, Becky Vonnahme 
 
FINANCE COUNCIL  
Joe Behrens   Janet Muhlbauer 
Russ Riesenberg  Ann Schmitz 
Erin Sundrup       Kassie Wernimont 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
EmmaLee Miklosovic  

Carroll Co. Religious Ed. (CCRE) 
712-792-0513 

Robin Lawler, 712-689-2595 
Arcadia & Vail 

 
PARISH RENTAL CONTACTS 

 

St. Bernard Mary Nieland  
Center/Gym 

Call Cindy Lawler 712-673-2582 

St. John Parish Hall 
Call Julie Eich 712-689-2595 

St. Augustine Parish Hall/Gym 
Call Julie Eich or Cindy Lawler 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Hall   
Call Michelle Pudenz 712-830-8327 

 

Rental Rates are posted on website 
gscpcarrollco.org 

 
BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ARE DUE WEDNESDAY EVENINGS 
stjohnarcadia@gmail.com 

GOOD 

SHEPHERD 

CATHOLIC 

PARISH (GSCP) 

 
 
 
 

http://gscpcarrollco.org/ 



 

 

ALL PARISH NEWS 
 

Due to the painting at Sacred 
Heart Church, Templeton, the 
weekday and weekend masses 
will be relocated to St. Augus-

tine, Halbur.  So the Sunday masses on Au-
gust 18 & 25 and the weekday mass on Fri-
day, August 23 will all take place in Halbur.  
The 10am, Frank Youngblood funeral sched-
uled for this Saturday, August 17, will also be 
held in Halbur. 
 
Fr. Roder will continue taking some well-deserved time off 
thru Thursday, August 22.  There will be NO morning 
mass Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday. 
 
Kuemper’s Important Dates: 
Mon., Aug. 19-Wed., Aug. 21:  Professional Development 
for teachers  
Tues., Aug. 20:  School Board Mtg. 4pm 
Wed., Aug. 21:  Open House, 5-7; Freshmen Orientation, 5-
6:30; Family Fun Knight, 5:30-8; High School Back to 
School Social @ Fieldhouse, 8-10pm 
Fri., Aug. 23:  First day of school 
Sat., Aug 24:  Booster Club Golf Outing 
Sun., Aug. 25:  Play Like a Champion Workshop for coaches 
& parents, 5-6pm in Collison Hall at St. Lawrence 
 
KUEMPER NEWS:  Help us celebrate 150 years of Cath-
olic Education:  We are planning for a wonderful weekend 
Sept. 27-29 to commemorate the wonderful occasion. We in-
vite all alumni, current students, faculty & staff, parents & 
friends to join us. We are planning a social after the Home-
coming football game on Friday, a fun walk/run & picnic on 
Saturday the 28th & bus tour on Sunday the 29th!  We are 
currently looking for volunteers for: 
 Maple River to Carroll Fun Run/Walk- registration & wa-

ter stations 
 Picnic at Southside Park- set up, serving food & clean up  
Please contact Heather Pietig at hcpietig@kuemper.org or 
Sara Iler at sailer@kuemper.org. 
 
As Kuemper prepares to carry on your parish’s ministry of 
Catholic education, we reflect back on the previous 150 years 
where our loyal parish communities have invested and sacri-
ficed so much to keep the choice available for a Catholic 
school for the children of your parish.  Thank you!  Kuemper 
will continue to keep that choice of a faith-filled education 
during these important formative years for your children for 
another 150 years.  Thank you to Good Shepherd for your 
continued financial and spiritual support to Kuemper. We will 
continue to work hard to give you the best return for your par-
ish investment by fostering an environment where all our 
young people can develop a personal relationship with Jesus 
Christ and can profess the Catholic faith as the foundation of 
their lives. Yours in Christ, John Steffes, Kuemper President  
 
Kuemper Alumni:  We're excited to reconnect and keep our 
Kuemper family closer than ever! The Alumni Department 
has partnered with Publishing Concepts Inc. PCI is currently 

reaching out to update our database files and compile our next 
Alumni Directory.  Please take a moment to update your con-
tact information so we can keep you informed about upcom-
ing events, reunions, and all the exciting things happening at 
Kuemper. Emails, postcards, and letters are now being sent 
out with a contact number for you to call in with your infor-
mation.  Kuemper Directories are available for purchase from 
PCI if you would like a copy. 

August is "National Make a Will Month." Surprisingly, 
67% of Americans lack a legal will or trust. Creating an estate 
plan is essential. It honors God's gifts to us, ensuring they 
benefit future generations and ease the burden on our loved 
ones. A well-crafted plan lets you leave a legacy, supporting 
your family, parish, school, and diocese through charitable 
gifts. Consult your attorney or financial advisor today! 
 
Men’s & Women’s Welcome Retreat will be held at the 
Kuemper High School Library.  The men’s retreat weekend is 
September 14/15 and the women’s retreat weekend is October 
5/6.  If interested, please contact Eugene Handlos (712-830-
1344) or Chelsey Goetzinger (712-210-6605). 
 
Come spend a Day of Prayer and Reflection at the Shrine 
of the Grotto of the Redemption on September 14, 9am-
3pm.  Day will include guided meditation prayer times in dif-
ferent Grottos.   Eucharistic adoration in context of a Taize 
Prayer service, with lunch included.  Cost is $50 per person, 
and we ask that you register ahead of time by calling 515-887
-2371 or go on the Grotto website. 

Do you know a couple who have been married 70, 75 or 
more years?  Worldwide Marriage Encounter highlights and 
honors couples who have very long marriages.  Every state in 
the US will honor one nominated couple who is married the 
longest.  Please nominate a couple by going to wwme.org and 
nominate them at the top of the page.  Nominations should be 
in by September 1st.  For questions call 641-753-6953.  
 
The Arcadia Bloodmobile will be held on Monday, August 
19, 12:30-5:30 at the American Legion Hall.  Contact Marga-
ret 712-229-8912 or log into redcross.org.  Please consider 
coming and give the gift of life by donating. 
 
 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST, ARCADIA 
 
Kendra Schuette will be accepting donations for the Veter-
ans Home until September 22.  Some of the items that are 
needed are:  men's 3 in 1 body wash, women's body wash, 
candy bars, individually wrapped snacks, low calorie snacks, 
un-popped, white popcorn, postage, can or bottled pop, and 
cash donations.  Donations may be dropped at her home, 411 
Gault Street, Arcadia or you can call Kendra at 790-2308. 

 
MINISTERS-August 25 

Reader:  LuAnn Vollstedt    
Servers:  Kenadie & Kaylie Wolterman 
Ushers/Greeters/Gifts:  Michelle Schuette, Margaret Gruba 
EMHC:  Margaret Gruba, Jean Eischeid, Kayla Venner, Pat 
Vogl, Choir 

 
ST. BERNARD, BREDA 

 
The net proceeds from the St. Bernard Raffle & Family 

mailto:sailer@kuemper.org
http://wwme.org/


 

 

Fun Night were $7,576.37!!  Thank you to all who participat-
ed in any way. 
 

MINISTERS-August 26 
Rosary Leader:  Jennifer Koster 
Greeters:  Doug & Kim Gerken 
Reader:  Alvin Mueggenberg    
Servers:  Preston & Camren Vonnahme   
Gift Bearers:  Nathan & Kayla Nieland 
Ushers:  Bentley Wernimont, Chris Koster  
Body of Christ:  Mary Thatcher  
Blood of Christ:  Joleen Eischeid, Jean Grote 
August $$ Counters: Lois Reiff, Arlene Mueggenberg 

 
 

SACRED HEART, TEMPLETON 
 

Congratulations to Sacred Heart Church on the net profit 
of $25,367.77 from the Street Dance!!! 
 
Cemetery Road Trees:  Many of you may have noticed the 
removal of trees along the cemetery road.  When they were 
planted over 20 years ago, every other tree was one of two 
varieties including blue spruce and Norway spruce.  Over the 
last few years, the Norway spruce trees have become thin and 
needed to be removed.  We will get the spaces leveled and 
seeded this fall, and in a few years after everything has settled 
we will likely plant new trees in the gaps.  This way we will 
have a rotating cycle as trees near the end of their lives and we 
will always have a nice row of trees to line the road.  Special 
thanks to Dan & Cass Weitl and Rich, Chris and Matt Danner 
for their hard work and equipment to get this needed work 
done so quickly and efficiently!  
 

MINISTERS-August 25 
Reader:  Ken Behrens      
Server:  Madison Hedman 
EMHC:  Ken Behrens, Dave & Sylvia Sporrer 
Church Cleaners (wk of 08/25): Gary/Shell Irlbeck, Glen/
Anne Irlbeck 

 
ST. AUGUSTINE, HALBUR 

 
Condolences and prayers to the family and friends of 
Vernon Riesselman.  Saints of God, come to his aid!  Come 
to meet him, angels of the Lord!  Receive his soul and present 
him to God most high!  Funeral mass will be held on Friday, 
August 16, 2pm.  Visitation will be held from 12:30-1:45 prior 
to the mass. 
 
Congratulations to  Brett and Brenna (Westergaard) 
Trecker on the baptism of their daughter, Blaire Ann Treck-
er, at St. Augustine Church on August 11, 2024.  Blaire Ann, 
welcome to the Catholic Church and Good Shepherd Parish. 
 
Halbur Community Blood Drive will be held on Wednes-
day, September 4, 12-6pm at the Community Center.  Con-
tact Linda at 515-326-2474 or visit RedCrossBlood.org and 
enter HalburIA to schedule an appointment. 
 
4 Person Best Ball 18 Hole Golf Tournament, sponsored by 
the HDC will be held on Saturday, August 24, Breda Golf 
Course, 11am shotgun start.  Registration begins at 10am.  
$45/golfer; $40/cart fee; Adults only.  More details on the 

Halbur Development Corporation facebook page.  To register 
your team, call/text 712-830-8419.  Proceeds go to the Halbur 
community.  

 
 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
MOUNT CARMEL 

 

TUCKPOINTING UPDATE:  The tuck pointing project at 
Our Lady of Mt. Carmel church is set to begin after Labor 
Day.  The project is expected to cost $120,390.  We still have 
$13,895.00 of this balance left to raise.  If you would like to 
donate to the project please make checks payable to GSCP and 
put a note in the memo that it’s for the OLMC tuck pointing 
project or write it in a note or on the envelope.  You may put 
your donation in the collection basket or mail it to the Parish 
office at: GSCP, PO Box 39, Breda, IA 51436.  Thank you.  

 
 

HOLY ANGELS, ROSELLE 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Adult $0.00  

Youth  

Loose  

Counting of Collection was not completed before 
the early print of the bulletin this week.  Watch next 

week’s bulletin for two weeks of collection. 

Stewardship 

Weekend of August 10/11 



 

 

PERSONS WISHING TO 
JOIN THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH, whether baptized in 
another faith or unbaptized and 
over the age of seven [7], may 
contact Fr. Roder at any time of 
the year to begin the process 
known as the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA), or 
the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Children (RCIC).  

NEW PARISHIONERS may register in the parish of their choice by  visiting the 
website (http://gscpcarrollco.org/parish-registration), choosing the “ABOUT” drop-
down menu, clicking on Parish Registration, and completing the form. WELCOME! 

BAPTISM CLASS is offered to couples who are having a child baptized for the first time in one of the 
churches of Good Shepherd Catholic Parish. —New parents, CONGRATS! PLEASE email Fr. Roder so a 
day and time for the class can be scheduled with you (there might be more than one couple attending, 
which is a good thing!). 

5 star banking 
bredasavingsbank.com 

712-673-2321 

   

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

Pietra Fitness 

 

Pietra Fitness 

Offers stretching and strengthen-

ing classes featuring Christian 

prayer in the Catholic tradition.  

Coming Fall 2024 

 Jk 

  

MARRIAGE PREPARATION: It is advisable to begin this at least 9 months before the wedding day. If either 
the bride or the groom was previously married and has not yet done the annulment process, that will be necessary 
before marriage preparation can begin. Please contact Fr. Roder so that all preparations may be completed in 
time for the wedding and marriage. Remember, the wedding is just a day, while marriage is a LIFETIME! 

Open September 6 

Fridays 

Noon-6:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 

10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Sundays 

Noon– 4:00 p.m. 

16624 120th St 

PO Box 3 

Breda, IA 51436 

(712) 673-2305 Tel 

(712) 830-5375 Cell 

Mike.uhlenkamp@planpioneer.com 

 

   GROTE BROS  EXCAVATING 

   712-790-7110 

  John Grote  

                                                                                                               

God Bless 

 

Bar & Grill  

109 Front St  

Arcadia, IA  

712-689-2522  

Features  

Tues: Tacos  

Wed: Big Leg Nite  

Sat: Prime Rib  

Kitchen hours 

 Mon-Fri 11-1 Mon-Sat 5-10 Sun 4-10 

Matthew’s Insurance/Hinners Ag 

Halbur, IA 

 

Matt Hinners 

712-249-5447 


